Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 7 April 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Bill McGee, and Ronald Coss. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 31 March 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: The following corrections are made to the minutes: March 3, 2022- Ronald Frantz, $929.50 to SMHA for housing. March 31, 2022- Robert Rapp, $44.91 to City of Springfield for water.
Ms. Wood and Ms. Baker met with Kolton Rice from Open Eye Studio to discuss advertising for the office. He will put together three different packages for the board members to view and decide what the best option is for our office.
The office manager position was conversed about. Ms. Baker advised the board she had received four applications and conducted interviews last Thursday. Ms. Baker and Ms. Wood decided to have three of the interviewee’s complete DISC assessments and come in for a second interview. 

Each board member received, reviewed, and signed the monthly report to posts. Mr. O’Neal asked if bus passes were tracked on the report. Ms. Wood advised that we could start tracking that. There was one bus pass given in the month of March. Mr. O’Neal also asked about the $10,000.00 that was encumbered. He stated he could see where it was taken out but never put back in when the request was denied.

The 2023 budget was discussed. Ms. Baker advised the board she is starting to work on the 2023 budget that is due the last Monday in May. She asked the board members what she should budget for the staff salaries. Mr. Ryan suggested budgeting at least a 5% increase. All board members agreed. Mr. O’Neal asked Ms. Wood when she would get the property tax amount. She replied she would possibly get it from Dave Crew next week.
Executive Director Updates:

End of month reports were reviewed by board members.  Mr. Ryan asked why John Bolen’s travel reserve was less than the rest of the staff.  Ms. Wood explained that John paid for registration at the last quarterly meeting and was reimbursed.  
Ms. Wood discussed BNI.  Scott Brown offered Ms. Wood a compensated position with BNI.  She would like to apply.  There would be no conflict as Ms. Wood would take vacation time for meetings she had to attend every 4 to 6 weeks. 

Jim Ryan moved to obtain 3 DISC assessments for the three individuals who will be called for second interviews for the office manager position at a cost of $450.00.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote. 

Tom O’Neal moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Advertising & Printing ~ $1950.00 to Alpha Media for March radio advertising.

Contract Services ~ $59.00 to U.S Bank for copier lease.
Indigent Burials ~ $1,000.00 to Littleton & Rue, $1,000.00 to Jones Kenney Zechman, and $1,000.00 to Porter-Qualls.

Other Expenses ~ $22.38 to Fastlane for van wash, $57.90 to reimburse C.Baker for clock for office, $1,905.00 to Historical Society for April lease, $111.27 to Riverdale auto care for oil change in van, $258.14 to reimburse C.Wood for fax machine and office supplies.
 The motion was seconded by and carried by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: None. 
Tom O’Neal moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance and discussing potential litigation. Ron Coss seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 9:06a.m. The board reviewed financial assistance and discussed potential litigation. The board returned to open session at 9:18 a.m.

Bill McGee moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicant: Jim Ryan seconded the motion. 

Teresa Lapp, widow, 2106 Beatrice St., Springfield, OH 45503, laborer, was approved for $1350.00 to SixtyFt. Sixin Inc. for mortgage. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:22a.m.
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